
 Well we are getting close to the end of our 

school year but as you can guess this is usually our 

busiest time of the year wrapping up all the events.  

There has been lots of change and activities this 

spring at our schools so let me tell you about them. 

 First of I want to congratulate Bruce Coulter 

for being named the new principal for Hamiota 

Schools in the fall.  Bruce will do an outstanding job I 

am sure.  I also want to welcome Miss Catherine Ste-

beleski to our staff as the new grade 6 teacher, Mr. 

Ryan Coughlan to our staff as the new K-5 PE teach-

er as Miss Lopes goes to the high school to replace 

Mrs. Birch who is going to 

Carberry next fall. Wel-

come to all new staff and 

we are currently looking to 

fill Mr. Coulter’s position.  

 HES have been busy 

with visits from Mini-U and 

the 4 Iotas coming up.  If 

you notice outside we have 

also been trying to clean up 

the front of the school and 

give it a better look which I 

sure feel it has.  Track sea-

son is upon us and the kids 

are getting ready for our 

June track meet.  The 

school is also getting close to field trip season in-

cluding our grade 5’s who are off to the Museum 

of Human Rights at the end of May.  Should be a 

great trip! 

 HCI has been busy with a new twitter ac-

count, dodge ball tournaments, and a huge variety 

of sporting team activities including badminton, 

baseball, fastball, middle year’s soccer, and track.  

Thanks to all our dedicated coaches for putting in 

the time to work with our students.  Don’t forget 

the Port in the Storm Fundraiser and Colour Run 

which is being held on June 12th.  Also remember 

coming up is the Band Concert on May 31st and 

the Sports Banquet on June 16th.  Not that far 

away we get to exams and then the awards week 

which is the last week in June. 

 Finally don’t forget grade 6 parents that 

our outdoor education trip is planned for June 1-3 

at Riding Mountain.  The park should be a great 

experience that I am excited to go to for the first 

time.  Thanks again for all your support parents 

and students and all the best until next time.   

Sincerely, 

Jon Zilkey 

Principal 

Principal’s Message 

Park West School Division 
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As part of our ongoing bucket filling project, we decided that as 
"bucket fillers" we could spread our kindness and helpful ways to 
others in our community.  We brainstormed many ideas and vot-
ed on travelling to The Kids Club to 
teach our Nursery School Friends 
how to read!  In kindergarten, we 

learn how to read the pictures, read the words, and 
how to retell familiar stories.  We shared these skills 
and enjoyed "Reading Buddies" with our Nursery 
School Friends.  Thanks to Jen, Nan, and the rest of 
The Kids Club Staff for having us and helping out 
with this fun project! 
 
We invited our Nursery School Friends back to Kin-

dergarten for a visit.  We shared in a 
story and outdoor playtime.  Our 
Kindergarten Kids were very in-
formative and helpful at providing 
these children, (who will be entering 
Kindergarten in the fall), a tour of 

our classroom.  We answered any questions about 
what they can expect when they begin kindergarten.  
Thanks again to The Kids Club Staff....especially Nan 
for working together with us on these great collabora-
tive learning experiences. 
 
We have also been busy making our school yard a 
more beautiful place.  From our shared reading story, 

"When Somebody Cared For A Flower," we 
learned that we can help to make our world 
a more beautiful place...even if we are only 5 
or 6!  With the help of Grandma Faye Bridge 
and Grandma Audrey Kirk, we got to work, 
cleaning up our kinder-"garden."  It was quite 
a mess!  Our next step is to transplant beau-

tiful flowers to add some colour!  Thanks Mrs. Kirk 
and Mrs. Bridge!   

The Manitoba Summer Fair in Brandon is again 

offering free tickets to children. More can be 

printed out at www.provincialexhibition.com. 

http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.gograph.com%2Fvector-clip-art%2Fkids-play.html&bvm=bv.122676328,d.aXo&psig=AFQjCNFR01q2mQhaw9OjUelXmPvFJhawdw&ust=1464292583882075


Kindergarten News by Mrs. Allan 

The Kindergarten Class very proudly and excitedly celebrated their 100th Day of 
School on May 9! The students had fun seeing how many sit-ups, jumping jacks, 
number of times they could write their name, numbers and how high they could 
count. Brainstorming 100 things we wish we had and 100 things we wouldn't want 
was also very interesting! Here is what the kindergartens had to say about that! 

 

Justin-I wish I had 100 dollars. I would NOT want 100 bugs. 

Sophie-I wish I had 100 jars of honey. I would NOT want 100 baby dolls. 

Silver-I wish I had 100 wraps. I would NOT want 100 books that aren't Barbie books.    

Avery-I wish I had 100 spaghetti. I would NOT want 100 cheese sandwiches.    

Talena-I wish I had 100 candies. I would NOT want 100 jars.    

Chloe-I wish I had 100 spaghetti. I would NOT want 100 peanut butter things.   

Colden-I wish I had 100 quads. I would NOT want 100 dirt bikes.  

Tyson-I wish I had 100 dirt bikes. I would NOT want 100 bears.  

Josh-I wish I had 100 nerf guns. I would NOT want 100 cheetahs.    

Bryce-I wish I had 100 nerf shields. I would NOT want 100 of me.   

Elyjah-I wish I had 100 tractors. I would NOT want 100 bees.   

Zach-I wish I had 100 ice-cream cones. I would NOT want 100 bowls of soup.   

Amy-I wish I had 100 vegetables. I would NOT want 100 treats.    

Destin-I wish I had 100 jars. I would NOT want 100 sandals.   

Griffin-I wish I had 100 pellet guns. I would NOT want 100 dirt bikes.   

Blayden-I wish I had 100 chicken fingers. I would NOT want 100 cows.    

Jayson-I wish I had 100 toys. I would NOT want 100 snakes.    

Aneesa-I wish I had 100 cats. I would NOT want 100 ladybugs.    

Karli-I wish I had 100 dollars. I would NOT want 100 bulls.    

Alex-I wish I had 100 pencils so I could draw. I would NOT want 100 stuffies.  

Jethro-I wish I had 100 hamburgers. 

 

We ended the day by designing and decorating our own 100 Day crowns which we 

proudly wore for a photo! 

Page 3 



The Frog Princess by the HES Grade Ones 
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The grade 1 class has been studying fairy tales and fractured fairy tales.  
This is our own fairy tale, which we wrote together after reading some dif-
ferent versions of the Frog Prince story! 

 



Grade Two News  by Mrs. Gregory 
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 May has been another busy month in the grade 2 classroom.  We 

have worked hard and completed many of our Little House centers.  

We have done some research comparing what life was like long ago 

compared to today.  After choosing a topic and reading a book to obtain 

information, we typed our sentences and added a picture from the Internet.  We 

also learned what our community looked like over a hundred years ago by 

watching a power point called 

“A Stroll Down Main Street.”  

We were amazed at how many 

businesses our town had over a 

hundred years ago.  It was also 

interesting to see that some of 

the buildings that were built 

over a hundred years ago are still standing and being used today.  We concluded 

our study on the past by having a pioneer day.  There were some great looking 

pioneer boys and girls. Some of our activities were writing with a feather and ink, 

making candles, weaving, making a silhouette picture of ourselves and making 

butter.  We also enjoyed a box social at lunch time.    

 In spelling we have completed our words of the week and are now brush-

ing up on some of the ones we had trouble with.  We have also learned many of 

the lower case letters in hand writing. 

 We have completed our unit on geometry in math.  We 

are now working on data collection and graphing.  Some of 

our weekly math activities include Dreambox, cross number 

puzzles, number of the week, double dice adding and making 

incredible equations.  

 Attending a book reading by author Marilee Mardell 

from Shoal Lake was a highlight this month.  We enjoyed going 

to the downtown library and listening to her read her book 

“The Silver Brigade.”   

  With only one month left in the school year, we are 

looking forward to Fun Day and our annual Field Trip. 



This beautiful weather is getting 
all of us excited for summer.  We 
have been trying to take ad-
vantage of the sunny days when 
we can and have taken our work 
outside a few times.  This is always a 
treat. 

In language arts we have just finished a 
novel study on Stone Fox.  This was a 
fantastic story, which lent itself to some 
very good conversations.  We all realize 
how fortunate we are, even though all 
of our circumstances may be different.   
Family,  and pets, are so important!! 

We continue to work on persuasive 
writing.   We worked together as a 
whole class writing a persuasive letter 
to Mr. Zilkey, asking for 
something special for 
the school.   They must 
have done a great job, 
as he agreed to their 
request!!!  Thank you, 
Mr. Zilkey!! It is still a 
surprise, but the kids 
will be excited to share their news with 
the whole school soon!  They are now 
working on the their own independent 
persuasive writing piece.  We have en-
joyed having Ms. Langevin working in 
our room with our persuasive writing 
projects. 

Math has been super busy.  We have 
been working hard on multiplication, 
division and fractions!  We had fun 
using smarties to help us learn about 
fractions, and even included some 
graphing. 

In science we are learn-
ing about plants.  Every-
one has planted their 
own cucumber, bean 
and nasturtium seeds.  It has been 
interesting watching them grow, and 
pretty neat to see how they can 
change even overnight.  Students 
planted marigolds also, to take to 
share with their Park buddies during 
our last visit in June.  

There is one more week left in our 
May reading challenge.  
So far we are on track to 
celebrate with some ba-
nana splits and extra 
time outside!!  Great job 
reading! 

We have lots of exciting events com-
ing up over the next few weeks, and 
still lots of work to do.  It's going to 
be a busy few weeks!! 

"One benefit of summer, is that we 

have more light to read by!" 
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Grade 3 News by Mrs. Faye Nowosad 
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We’ve had a busy month of school!  In L.A., we’ve been con-
tinuing with our L.A. groups, as well as working on different 
types of writing – list poems, different kinds of sentences, 
character descriptions, using adjectives, nouns, verbs and 

adverbs to write silly stories…and more to come yet! 

In Math, we’ve been working on division and have found out how 
closely related it is to multiplication!  We’re now learning about frac-
tions and have discovered how they are related to division.  Math is 

all about patterns! 

We left India and have headed to the Caribbean and Central 
America in Social Studies.  We learned how we can be good citi-
zens by donating our used eyeglasses to those in countries such 

as Haiti.  This donation gives Haitian people a whole new view of 
their world!   

During our last Lilac visit, we enjoyed the annual balloon launch 
with our buddies.  Each year, we release balloons with a note at-

tached that tells about our program.  We’re always hopeful that 
someone, somewhere in the world will find it and give us a phone 
call!  We also enjoyed watching a video presentation of the year.  
The visit ended with cake and ice cream.  What a wonderful year 
with our new friends!  Thanks to Veronica Menzies, Jan Skayman 
and our parents for making this worthwhile program happen! 

A big thank you also goes out to Amanda Knight for her 
presentation on dental health last month.  She gave excel-
lent information about how to take care of our teeth and we 
enjoyed practicing our flossing skills with plastecine and lego 
blocks.  What a smart idea! 

We are looking forward to so many great activities in June…Fun Day, field trips, 
swimming and other year end surprises! 
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Grade Four News  by Mrs. L. Routledge 

May, where have you gone? The days after Spring Break seem to have flown by...and the days 

ahead are going to go even quicker! So we are going to hang onto our hats and enjoy the ride 

right through until the last day of school! 

In ELA, we have finished our first book club and have just started our second book club, which 

has a “KIDS CAN DO IT!” theme. We are reading four titles in this book club; Chocolate Riv-

er Rescue, Jackson Jones, A Friend for Mr. Granville, and The 

Right Whale. These texts centre around the topic of human relation-

ships and getting ourselves out of sticky situations. There are many 

thoughtful lessons to be learned from these fiction novels. The stu-

dents have also put on a display in the hallway, written wanted ads. This writing assignment fits 

right in with our recent Roots of Empathy program in Grade 4. The students have really been 

focusing on maintaining positive relationships in and out of the classroom. This exercise demon-

strates what each child is searching for in a friend. As a class, we were able to 

brainstorm many wonderful traits we would want our friends to have. Along 

with this, we discussed how the role we play makes a huge impact on keeping 

our friendships healthy. It’s a two-way street, that’s for sure! 

It’s Fractions and Decimals GALORE in Grade 4! We have been exploring fractions of a whole 

and fractions of a set! Is it true that 1/3 of one pizza can be greater 

than 1/3 of another pizza? You bet! Ask your child to show you 

how! Decimals are our focus right now and we have been working 

with tenths, hundredths, and equivalent decimals as well. ***Just a 

reminder – CNP’s will be completed at school for the month of 

June! 

In Science we are exploring Habitats and Communities. Recently, we have read about the bea-

ver and its complex habitat. We have learned about a beaver colony in Sweden that relocated 

beaver kits to Austria to encourage a beaver population once again in that country. Did you 

know that beavers actually aren’t a nuisance? Beavers are necessary to maintain water in natu-

ral habitats. They are actually a sign of a healthy local environment. Soon, we will be studying 

the biomes of the world and the characteristics of each biome. We plan on incorporating this 

into next week’s art lesson! Stay tuned! 

Home Reading: Please remind your child that home reading will continue until the last week 

of June. With the warm weather, nightly reading sometimes seems to be forgotten. Mrs. 

Routledge is still checking those agenda’s daily so let’s keep it up Grade 4’s! YOU CAN DO IT! 



 

ROOTS OF EMPATHY by Mrs. Huberdeau 
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 The Grade 4 Class has recently completed Themes 7, 8 and 9, namely, 

“Communication”, “Who Am I?”, and “Goodbye and Good Wishes.”  In these themes, we ex-

plored the ways in which people communi-

cate, are unique and the factors that con-

tribute to who an individual becomes as a 

person.  We discussed ways in which pre-

determined temperament traits affect every 

aspect of our daily lives. We explored emo-

tions across cultures and talked about how 

babies eat, along with how to keep them 

safe while eating.   

Sadly, we also had to say “Goodbye” to Baby 

Amelia and her mom, Rebecca Thompson.  

The Grade 4 class made a “Wishing Tree” 

and presented the family 

with a photo album showing Amelia’s journey with the Roots of Empathy pro-

gram over the course of the year.  We wrapped up the year with a visit com-

plete with treats and songs.   

Thank you to Mrs. Lindsay Routledge and the Grade 4 class for being such 

enthusiastic learners and contributors to the Roots of Empathy program.  We 

look forward to watching Baby Amelia grow and change in the years ahead! 

 

HAMIOTA ELEMENTARY UPCOMING DATES: 
 
June 8 ~ Bike Rodeo for Grades 1-4 starting at 9am 

June 10 ~ Farm Safety Day for Grade 5's in Hamiota 
June 14 ~ Middle Years Track n Field for Grade 5's in  
         Shoal Lake 

June 17 ~ Fun Day & Family BBQ 

June 27 ~ Afternoon of Swimming 

June 29 ~ Farewell Assembly at 10:30 

June 29 ~ Last Day of Classes 



 Another month has slipped by, and everyone's starting to get summer fever!   

 We have been very busy trying to get through our last units.  In math, we have 
wrapped up our unit on fractions and decimals, and have been work-
ing on geometry.  There's a lot of different vocabulary to learn, and it 
can get pretty confusing trying to keep it all straight... parallel, per-
pendicular, intersecting, rhombus, parallelogram, quadrilaterals... 
and the list goes on. 

 In LA we have been working on the novel Mrs. Frisby and the Rats of NIMH.  
We have been working specifically on building our vocabulary, and writing summaries 
that highlight the main ideas.  These summaries need to have great sentences that 

flow from one idea to the next.  We have also been working on the rules of 
quotation marks! 

 We have completed our social studies unit on European Colonization, 
and have moved on to a science unit on the human body. 

 We have many events coming up in the month of June, so be on the 

look out for a letter that will be sent home shortly with all the details.    
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Grade Five News by Miss Armstrong 

 Our latest math unit on probability and statistics was wrapped 

up with a carnival put on for the other grade 5 students.  Each stu-

dent designed their own unique carnival game with some hidden 

tricks to change the probability of there being a winner.  Everybody 

had a great time and it was a huge success!  Currently we are finish-

ing the year working with measurement.   

We are continuing on reading My Side of the Mountain.  We are discovering that 

living out in the wilderness would not be as easy as it would seem.  The main 

character, Sam, sure is creative and knows a lot about nature! 

In social studies we have started to learn about the fur trade in Canada.  Every-

one has been participating in a trading post simulation activity 

with different scenarios given each time.  We have discovered 

how hard it must have been to trade beaver pelts for European 

goods, especially when there is a language barrier.   

Grade 5 News by Mrs. D. Routledge 
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On May 16th, the Chemistry 40S class traveled to Brandon University to take part in some 

hands on chemistry.  The class conducted two separate experiments at the university labor-

atories.  In the morning they investigated electrochemical cells and in the afternoon they 

conducted an experiment dealing with kinetics and reaction rates.  It was a great experi-

ence for all students, but will prove especially valuable to those who will be taking science 

courses and labs at university in the fall. 

Birdtail River  

Fine Arts  

Festival   

Annual Meeting 

MONDAY, JUNE 6 AT 7:00 PM    

MINIOTA UNITED CHURCH   

 

A COMMITTEE IS NEEDED IF THE 
FESTIVAL IS TO  CONTINUE.   

THE PRESENT MINIOTA                 
COMMITTEE OF 5 PEOPLE HAS 

SERVED 4 YEARS AND IS NOT WILL-
ING TO GO  ANOTHER TWO, SO             

ANOTHER TOWN NEEDS TO COME 
FORWARD. 

Students Participate in Chemistry Week Activities by Mr. Coulter 

The Manitoba Youth Job Centre (MYJC) 

office is once again OPEN for the sum-

mer! The MYJC operates as a job referral 

and placement service for youth and em-

ployers in the community. The MYJC also 

provides assistance with resumes, cover 

letter writing and interview coaching. The 

Odd Job Squad which is designed to give 

youth aged 12-16 valuable work experi-

ence will host events throughout the sum-

mer, if you’re 12-16 sign up with the 

MYJC’s Odd Job Squad to make some 

summer money and gain work experience.  

 If you have any questions or would like to learn more about 

the MYJC contact Shane Hunter at 431-235-3089 or email 

HamiotaMYJC@gov.mb.ca. Our office is located in the municipal 

building at 75 Maple Avenue.  

Manitoba Youth Job Centre 

mailto:HamiotaMYJC@gov.mb.ca


 

 

Under the leadership of Mrs. Birch, plans are in place for the Annual 

Sports Banquet.  On Thursday, June 16 all students who took part in 

sports at HCI will be acknowledged as well as all who coached sports.  

Special athletic awards will go to exceptional athletes. 

The evening will feature a delicious roast beef dinner followed by guest 

speaker Dr. Trina Mathison.  Trina, the daughter of Murray and Lynda 

Mathison, graduated from Hamiota Collegiate in 1992 where in addition 

to being the Governor General Award winner for academics, she was 

heavily involved in sports, and many other extracurricular areas.  She 

and her husband and children live in Dauphin where she currently works 

in Family Medicine and Oncology at the Dauphin Medical Clinic at the 

Dauphin Regional Health Centre. 

The banquet is free to coaches and all students in Grades 9-12 who took part in at least one sport.  

Tickets must be reserved at the office.  Parents, family members and the public are welcome to attend.  

The cost is $15.00 for adults and $5.00 for under 18.  The deadline to reserve tickets is June 3. 

Middle Years Soccer by Mrs. Mitchell 
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Back: Mrs. Mitchell (coach), Eve Routledge, Telyna Lake, Emma McConnell, Olivia Tolton, Dawson Brooks, Aaron Clark, 

Tess McTavish, Charlotte Little, Antonio Whitebird , Mikayla Grabowski, Ev Juce (assistant coach)                                               

Front: Cole Gunnerson, Caleb Rindlisbacher, Ryan Donohoe, Leah Gunnarson, Josh Conway, Logan McTavish, Jacob Clark 

Annual Sports Banquet  

The Hamiota co-ed middle years soccer team was comprised of mostly of grade 6 boys and grade 7 & 8 
girls but despite this difference they were able to create a great team dynamic and finished the season 
at 2-4-0. The team worked hard at improving their kicking, receiving, passing and positioning skills and 
learned to communicate and play together as a team. Well done Huskies, you should be proud of your 
hard work and dedication. You represented our school well. 

The team would like to thank the following people for their help: Eveline Juce - coach and ref, Emily 
Murray - manager, Aaron Clark - manager, Joelle Little - ref,  Cassie Hunter - ref,  Sebastian Tolton - 
practice helper, Brady Lake - practice helper. 
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Varsity Girls Fastball by Mrs. Allan 

The 2016 High School Girls' 
Fastball League consisted of 
3 schools-Hamiota, Birtle 
and Russell, with each team 
hosting a mini tournament. 
Hamiota finished with 2 wins, 
3 losses and 1 tie, putting 
them in second place to play 
the first place Russell Tro-
jans. The Huskies were vic-
torious with a 13-7 win, ad-
vancing to the Zone Final 
against Vincent Massey. On 
May 25, through the rain, the 
Huskies ended up losing the 
Provincial Qualifying match 
to Massey.   
 

The Hamiota High School 
Girls' Fastball Team consist-
ed of: Grade 12-Emily 
Hunter, Ashley Jay, Jaden 
Hemrica, Grade 11-Caitlin 
McTavish, Destiny Allan, 

Emma Coulter, MacKenzie Sims, Grade 10-Ashlyn Kirk, Kara Kent, Sydney Murray, 
Carly Shamray, Grade 9-Chantelle Chappell, Kassidy Heapy-Coaches Jason McTavish 
and Todd Hunter, Manager/Teacher Rep. Charlene Allan 
 

We have 3 very special players graduating and we will miss them next year. They have 
written a memory they have about playing with this team. Emily Hunter writes "I enjoy 
baseball alot, even when I'm having a bad day. Showing up to practice, the coaches 
and players can turn that bad day into a good day. From a funny comment to just hang-
ing out with the team."  
 

Ashley Jay writes "I think that the most memorable 
thing about our coaches are their attitudes, they nev-
er fail to make people laugh even during the games. 
I'm going to miss the atmosphere, their coaching 
and their personalities. I will never forget the lessons 
they taught me both in baseball and in life. I am defi-
nitely going to miss baseball with them." 
 

Jaden writes "Baseball was, is and always will be to 
me the best game in the world! I'm going to miss 
playing with all of you wonderful girls. I hope you continue to play and I wish you luck! 
Also, I would like to thank our coaches Jason, Todd and Charlene for dedicating their 
time and sharing their skills and love for the game!" 
 
Many of these girls will continue playing fastball in the Brandon League and participate 
in provincials in July. Their games are Mondays and Wednesdays, come on out and 
cheer them on! 

Back: Mr. Todd Hunter (Coach), Ashley, Chantelle, Ashlyn, Mrs. Charlene Allan (Manager/

Teacher Rep, Jaden, Kara, Emily, Mr. Jason McTavish 

Front: Caitlyn, Emma, Sydney, Destiny  (Missing: MacKenzie, Kassidy) 
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SENIOR TRACK 

BEACH VOLLEYBALL 

The Varsity Boys Baseball team is scheduled to play in the 

inter-zone final on Thursday, May 25.  They will be playing the 

winner of Vincent Massey and Neelin to determine who 

moves on to Provincials June 2-4 in Winkler. 

Brody Smith 

Emma Coulter 

Amber Raycroft 

Holden Norrie 

Ben Murray 

Bobbi Hunter 

Sebastian Tolton 

Hayden Crampain 

Reece Breneman 

Brady Daniel 

Liam Caldwell 

Chantelle Chappell 

Taylor Good 

Joelle Little 

The following students 

travelled to the Zone 

Track Meet in Shoal Lake 

on May 25.  Some stu-

dents will be continuing 

on to Provincial Track in 

Brandon on June 9-11. 

The following students have been practicing for provincials that were to be held 

this weekend.  They have been postponed. 

Ashley Jay & Eveline Juce 

Will Chappell & Holden Norrie 

Destiny Allan & Caitlin McTavish 

Hanna Tolton & Sydney Murray 

Kara Kent & Carly Shamray 

Chantelle Chappell & Taylor Good 

Hayden Crampain & Brody Robinson 

Reece Breneman & Brady Daniel 

Mason Gurr & Bobbi Hunter 

BOYS BASEBALL 

MIDDLE YEARS TRACK MEET—SHOAL LAKE  - JUNE 14 

https://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjZl9P_w_PMAhUMQVIKHVkQDF0QjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fthetomatos.com%2Ffree-clipart-3392%2F&psig=AFQjCNGJSRBiPx7yB_Q5lnbEUy4HBw7Tew&ust=1464207331807267
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STUDENT COUNCIL NEWS by MacKenzie Sims 

Student Council has been very busy in the last month.  We had a successful Spirit Week 

and participated in many other activities. We put on a dodgeball tournament that was 

well enjoyed by all the students that took part and it was a great way for all the stu-

dents from Grade 6-12 to mix and interact with one another. The Seniors Council 

asked us to put on entertainment for their pie auction on May 11th, so we had Clean 

Slate and Midwest School of Dance Senior Tap for entertainment.   All the student 

council members took part in “showing off” the pies to the eager bidders.  We also 

took part in Highway Cleanup with the Grade 7 class. The ditches are looking pretty 

clean now! There will also be a hat day on Friday May 27th and a hot lunch on Friday, 

June 3.  A reminder that hot lunch forms are due May 27.   

Mid-West Senior Tap Group: (l-r) MacKenzie Sims,       

Chantelle Chappell, Saige Braden, Jacinta Doupe, Ashlyn 

Kirk, Emily Lints 

Clean Slate: (l-r) Korinne Alexander, Ashlyn Kirk, Caitlin 

McTavish 

Mikayla Madsen shows some baking 

while auctioneer Ken Hudson takes 

bids from the crowd. 
Highway Clean Up 



HAMIOTA COLLEGIATE  
UPCOMING DATES: 

 

May 27 Deadline for June 3 Hot Lunch  
     Orders 
May 31 HCI Band & Choir Concert  
     –7:00 p.m. 
June 1-3 Grade 6 Outdoor Ed at Riding  
     Mountain 
June 3 Student Council Hot Lunch 
  Deadline for Tickets to HCI Sports  
    Banquet 
June 10 Farm Safety Day for Grade 6 
June 12 A Port In The Storm Colour Walk 
June 16 HCI Sports Banquet -  6:30 p.m. 
June 14 Middle Years Track 
June 20-24 Final Exams  
June 27 Grade 6-11 Awards 
   1:00 p.m. Gr. 6-8  2:00 p.m. Gr. 9-11 
June 28 Graduation  
    Ceremonies at 7:30 p.m. 

Thanks to Everyone Who Provided Baking for the Bake 
Sale/Barbeque Fundraiser!!! 
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